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	NORTH BRADLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 

MONDAY, 5 JUNE 2023 AT 

NORTH BRADLEY PROGRESSIVE HALL


COUNCILLORS PRESENT
	Cllr Bernard Clarkson (BC)

	Cllr Tom Conner (TC)

	Cllr Nick Crangle (NC)

	Cllr Bradley Evans (BE)

	Cllr Roger Evans (Chair) (RE)

	Cllr Mrs Jenny Joyce (JJ)

	Cllr Mrs Lee Lee (LL)

	Cllr Mrs Gina Lunt (GL)

	Cllr Francis Morland (FM) arrived 20.00

	Cllr Russell Willsmer (RW)

	Mrs Karin Elder (Clerk) 

Mr and Mrs R McCrorie, Mrs T Welch and Mr K Moore


	Item
	Record
	

	38
	Cllr Evans began the meeting by welcoming members of the public to the meeting and explaining the procedure to them. 

	

	39
	APOLOGIES Cllr Horace Prickett (HP)

	

	40
	MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  None
	

	41
41.1

41.2


	ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING FOR MEMBERS OF PUBLIC 19:35
Mrs McCrorie, a Scotland resident spoke, representing objectors to the planned Trowbridge Music and Arts Festival. Her concerns were:

Not knowing anything about it or where it was being held; 

Cannot be compared to steam rallies or boot sales where there is no music going on;

There are public footpaths across the proposed site; how will they prevent ticket holders from entering the event?
How will security staff and stewards be trained and how will they be identified?

How many are camping?

There is a Noise Management Plan but what about managing nuisance? How many will be parking and how many will be camping? 

The site is a high fire risk area. There should be a robust plan to control fire. Will there be barbecues and if so, how will they be disposed of?  

Exit is shown as a lane, but this is in fact a bridle path.
How accurately will wrist bands be checked?

RE thanked Mrs McCrorie and clarified that, although the event is being held in Southwick, the Parish Council has a duty of care for its residents. 

Mr K Moore explained the history of the festival that has been in existence for forty years. He confirmed that full liability public insurance is in place. The organisers are currently in discussion with Wiltshire Council’s highways department about accessing and leaving the site. Matters relating to the bridle paths need to be finalised; there will be a full fire risk assessment. The Site owner will be dealing with all waste disposal. This is a three-day event of live traditional folk music. 

Mrs McCrorie confirmed that she would appreciate sight of a full risk assessment. 

 
	

	42
	MEETING BACK IN SESSION 20:00

	

	43
	MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 15 May, having been circulated previously, were approved, and signed as a true record of the meeting. 
 
	

	44
44.1
44.2
44.3

44.4

44.5
44.6

44.7

44.8

44.9

44.10

44.11

44.12

44.13

44.14

44.15

44.16
	MATTERS ARISING

26.2
Fencing at The Laurels, Hawkeridge Road – No update from HP
26.3
Clearing of culverts – awaiting report from Charlotte Fry, Sewerage Planning Engineer. Clerk to ask for update for meeting in June. 
26.4
Rocking manhole cover at Longs Arms– Scheduled for early March but cancelled. Still outstanding. Clerk to chase. PMN Clerk reported again ref no 00113979. PMN WC state that this has been reported to BT. 
26.5
Breaking up manhole cover on Southwick Road remains outstanding. Clerk reported again on MyWilts ref 00113985.
27.1
PL/2023/02846 Cutteridge Farm conversion to dwelling – NB No Objection WC Approve. 

29.1
WC Peer Review – RE Nothing of major importance to report. 
29.2
Damp problems for Westbury Road Yarnbrook resident – Clerk emailed drainage@wiltshirecouncil.gov.uk  - no response. Clerk advised resident to contact Wessex Water and HP. 
29.5
Beat the Streets event – awaiting clarification from organisers about where introductory presentations will be held and where the beat boxes will be before agreeing to contributing financially. Clerk reminded organiser. 
30.2
Speed restrictions on Phillips Way and Westbury Road – awaiting report from Jamie Mundy – to be discussed at next LHFIG meeting.

30.5
Speed restrictions on Church Lane – school insists that they have provided a travel plan but it is out of date. 
31
Axe & Cleaver Lane bridle path – GL advised that ground is too hard to flatten. She will keep on asking. 
32
Oak tree on the Common – Councillors agreed to wait two weeks for a second quote. 
34.4
Replacement bin on Westbury Road – a bin was replaced but on wrong side of Westbury Road. Clerk informed idverde. 

34.5
Rust hole on Southwick Road NB sign – BC will check. 
34.6
Overgrowth on stile – Westbury Road – has been trimmed back.
36.1
Allotments – LL – inspection to take place wc 5 June. 

 




	

	45

	DEVELOPMENT CONTROL – APPLICATIONS RECEIVED  
PL/2023/04043  Proposal:- Outline planning application for proposed new dwelling at 3 Westbury Road North Bradley. Councillors resolved to have no objection but have concerns about access opposite to Church Lane and wish to ensure that the milestone is safeguarded. FM questioned whether the site is within the settlement boundary. 
	

	46
46.1
46.2
	CORRESPONDENCE 
Mrs T Welch and Mrs M McCrorie have submitted emails to the PC 24.05.23 expressing their concerns about the holding of Trowbridge Music and Arts festival at Greenhill Farm site between 28th to 30th July. 

RE agreed that there had been a lack of information and no consultation. WC has clarified that consultation is not required for a Temporary Event Notice (TEN). Organisers have since supplied details of the event to the Parish Council. After much discussion, councillors agreed to not object to the application but note the following:

The Parish Council would appreciate sight of a full risk assessment which includes controls over fire risk, security, health and safety and waste management. RE noted that the Parish Council’s priority is duty of care for its residents.

Email from Marc Bendell 03 June who had visited a North Bradley resident and was concerned that she was in need of support and advice. The resident has mobility issues and is currently house bound. She has not had any support from Selwood Housing or Wiltshire Council. RE confirmed that this is not within the parish council’s remit. LL advised that Selwood Housing should be able to help with the dropped kerb.  Clerk to make further enquiries about local support groups and respond to Marc. PMN Clerk suggested Autumn Leaves to Marc.    

	

	47
	NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN UPDATE
Councillors discussed the content of the Terms of Reference, particularly 1c – the Statement of Intent regarding distribution of CIL between the two councils. FM raised a question about section 8b – proportionate contribution towards costs although the work should be grant funded. LL proposed acceptance of the Terms of Reference document following an amalgamation of comments from steering group members and feedback from the planning consultant. TC seconded. FM against the proposal, other councillors supported the proposal. Next step is forward to TTC and start discussion regarding Statement of Intent. 

   
	

	48
48.1

48.2

48.3

48.4

48.5

48.6


	MAINTENANCE – 

BC updated the council on recent matters:

The Parish Steward’s contract with Milestone started this week. BC requested asking Wessex Water about the drainage problems on Church Lane – why were three road closures necessary to put it right? Clerk to email Charlotte Fry. 
Clearance at railway culvert – Clerk to chase Daniel Everett.

Clerk to ask Mark Banks – if Wiltshire Council was happy with contractor for Church Lane resurfacing, could it be considered for Woodmarsh in the future. BC will ask Parish Steward for his opinion. 

TC – Uneven surfaces on Woodmarsh and Park Close pavements. Clerk to report to Highways.
TC Man-hole cover at Park Close – Clerk to report as a trip hazard. PMN Clerk reported on MyWilts reference 00114051..
LL – Overgrown hedge on alleyway from nursery. Clerk to write to Willows Preschool and ask them to pick up the trimmings to prevent regrowth on the alleyway. 
	

	49
49.1
49.2


	FINANCE

Councillors agreed with Clerk’s recommendation that CIL accounts should be accounted for separately. Clerk to arrange.
Councillors resolved to approve the purchase of a bench to replace the perished existing bench on The Common. It would be appropriate to use CIL funding towards this expenditure. 
The following payments having been previously circulated, were approved and will be paid on-line:
Payee

Amount
May payments
49.2.1
Google invoice 01.05.23-31.05.23
£2.30
49.2.2
K Elder Salary, office/travel expenses May
569.54
49.2.3
HMRC May
£132.40

	

	37
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING Monday 3 July 2023 19:30 at the Progressive Hall. 
	

	
	The meeting closed at 21:35
Signed …………………………
	Date ……………………
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